Mr. G. T. Chubb, Westport High School, Mansas City, No.

Dear Friend Chubb:

I just received your letter of the 11th instant this morning, and regret to advise you that we have been sold out for the Missouri game for over a week. It wouldn't be possible to produce five seats with the exception of seats in the gallery. They are so high up and so poorly placed that at least half of the court is obscured from view at that point.

I went in to speak to Mr. Marl Falkenstien, the financial secretary of the Athletic Association, and he tells me that if you will write him he will make arrangements to squeeze you in for standing room somewhere, but it will not be possible to take care of anyone else.

We could sell at least 6,000 tickets for the Missouri game, and we have only about 3,500 good ones. The University students long ago snapped those up for season tickets. We have too small a place to play, and I am sorry. You tell Burrett Tomlinson and Bob Sheridan that I am very sorry. I wish you might have arranged to have had the boys dorn for some of the other games so that we could have accommodated them.

Our alumni are raising Cain over the ticket situation - they all want to go - but the "sold out" sign is already out.

Remember, now, Chubb, if you negotiations to come be sure to let Mr. Falkenstien know ahead of time because he will have to make arrangements to slip you in at some niche that he has failed to find at the present time.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.